
MINUTES 

~ONTANA SENATE 
54th LEGISLATURE '- REGULAR SESSION 

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE ON SENATE BILL 148 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN C.A. "CASEY" EMERSON, on April 10, 
1995, at 3:40 p.m. in Room 405. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Sen. C.A. "Casey" Emerson (R) 
Sen. Al Bishop (R) 
Sen. Sue Bartlett (D) 
R~p. Richard D. Simpkins (R) 
Rep. Rick Jore (R) 
Rep. Joe Tropila (D) 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Sheri Heffelfinger, Legislative Council 
Carla Turk, Committee Secretary 

Discussion: CHAIRMAN CASEY EMERSON, SD 14, Bozeman, presented 
the Committee with a copy of Article III, Section 4, Initiative, 
of the Constitution of Montana. He referred to Subsection (3) 
"The sufficiency of the initiative petition shall not be 
questioned after the election is held". SENATOR EMERSON told the 
Committee to then look at Article XIV, Section 9, Amendment by 
initiative. He said that in his original bill he had taken 
Subsection (3) from Article III, Section 4 and added it as a new 
Subsection (4) under Article XIV, Section 9. He stated that did 
not meet with approval in the House, and the Bill had been 
amended to read that a Constitutional Initiative could only be 
challenged on its constitutionality. 

SENATOR EMERSON explained that challenging a constitutional 
amendment on its constitutionality sounded like a backward 
situation. He stated he was worried about a situation where a 
felon had served his time in prison, paid the debt to society, 
received all his rights back; and if a constitutional amendment 
was passed which stated that person could never own, possess, or 
use a gun, if it was challenged on its constitutionality, it 
could be thrown out. 

SENATOR EMERSON stated he had discussed his concern with Greg 
Petesch, Legislative Council, who thought the constitutionality 
of a provision in the Montana Constitution could only be 
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challenged as unconstitutional under the u.S. Constitution. He 
said he had asked Mr. Petesch if the language "u.S. Constitution" 
was put in, regarding constitutionality, would that make sense 
and Mr. Petesch stated he believed so. 

SENATOR EMERSON asked REPRESENTATIVE nICK SIMPKINS why the House 
had changed the language of the original bill? REPRESENTATIVE 
SIMPKINS replie'd that SENATOR EMERSON'S Bill was add~essing the 
sufficiency of the initiative petition. He said the Bill 
provided that a petition, not an initiative, could not be 
challenged after an election for any reason, e.g. a wrong word or 
technical error. He stated that someone had successfully 
challenged an initiative because one word was underlined 
improperly on the ballot in the voter information packet. 
REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS contended that he changed the original 
bill so that that could not happen. He stated that current 
language would only allow a challenge on the basis of 
constitutionality itself. He said the way he interpreted it, the 
entire election was thrown out, and had to be redone; it was like 
the election had never taken place and that constitutional 
changes adopted in the election would be void. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS asked Sheri Heffelfinger, Legislative 
Council, if the House amendment to Article IV, Section 7, and to 
Article XIV, Section 9, would make an election of an initiative 
or a referendum properly qualified, to be declared invalid, 
because the election was improperly conducted. He said the issue 
should be submitted to the qualifying electors in the next 
regular election. He stated his understanding, after visiting 
with the SPEAKER OF THE HOUSE, JOHN MERCER, that instead of being 
limited to the petition process itself, once the people voted on 
a constitutional initiative it was there to stay. He explained 
that if someone wanted to go back to find some other reason, it 
could not be challenged for any reason other than 
constitutionality under the u.S. Constitution. 

SENATOR EMERSON said that the question was whether the Committee 
wanted to make the Bill even stronger than his original bill, 
which was the effect of the House amendments, and he said he 
thought that would be a good a idea. REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS 
said "yes". He stated it really made no difference if a person 
had a conflict with the Constitution, as anybody was able to 
challenge that conflict with the Constitution in the courts. He 
declared the Supreme Court would say "yes" this article was in 
conflict with that article and they would rule which article had 
prominence. He said that if there was a conflict in the 
Constitution, the courts would strike one. 

SENATOR EMERSON alleged the that courts decided which situation 
was more important and they could leave both in, so different 
situations could be applied to either one. REPRESENTATIVE 
SIMPKINS' related that the way the language currently read, the 
Constitution would not be changed. 
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Ms. Heffelfinger stated in answer to REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS 
first question, the Bill was creating an exception for 
constitutional initiatives. She stated that the only way a 
constitutional initiative which was passed in any election could 
be declared invalid for any reason had to be on the basis of 
constitutionality; which was a conflict with the u.S. 
Constitution. 

SENATOR EMERSON stated he liked that idea. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS asked if they had to clarify the language 
by referring to the u.s. Constitution, rather than just stating 
IIconstitutionality". Ms. Heffelfinger answered that that was the 
only basis that Mr. Petesch thought "constitutionality" could be 
interpreted. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS asked what the Secretary of State's 
objection was to the language. Joe Kerwin, Deputy Secretary of 
State, conveyed they had a concern with the constitutionality 
question that had been brought up. He wanted the Committee to be 
aware that if there was a problem with an election, the Secretary 
of State, or any type of problem on the council level, the 
challenge would not be clear that election year. He said that if 
a county had an error on their ballots, or tabulated them wrong, 
once the canvass was finished there would be no way of correcting 
the problem (i.e. if an election was declared invalid the 
constitutional amendment passed by initiative would still have to 
be considered valid). He told the Committee that in recent years 
there had only been one challenge after an election, when in 1984 
Constitutional Initiative 23 had been challenged. Mr. Kerwin 
related there had been efforts to pass a resolution stating 
Montana should adopt a balanced budget and that was something the 
court ruled couldn't be done because it was a resolution. He 
stated there had also been a problem related to voter information 
pamphlets regarding CI 30. 

SENATOR EMERSON maintained that in 1986 a constitutional 
amendment had been thrown out after passage because somebody had 
underlined two words rather than drawing a line through the two 
words in the voter information pamphlet. He said the pamphlet 
had about six or eight pages and everything else was correct with 
the exception of that error on the front. He stated that all of 
the radio and television advertising had also been correct; 
however, it was thrown out. SENATOR EMERSON said he had read the 
entire report and thought the Supreme Court didn't want the 
initiative in the Constitution, so therefore found a way to get 
rid of it. He maintained that REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS had been 
trying to correct that type of situation, and agreed people (not 
the courts) should be making the Constitution and that was why he 
had proposed the amendment. 
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REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS asked if, in the history of Montana, an 
election had ever been rerun because it had been declared 
improper. Mr. Kerwin stated he would have to go back to check, 
but he was not aware of· any. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS maintained that certain actions, such as 
initiatives had been invalidated; however, he was talking about 
total elections' that had fallen under the provisions of Article 
IV, Section 7, Subsection (3) of the Montana Constitution. 

SENATOR EMERSON expressed that he did not know of an instance. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS stated that the reason the Committee was 
being asked to look at this issue, was because of the simplicity 
of the wording. He maintained that it simply stated that once 
the people voted passage of a constitutional initiative, it was, 
no matter what, valid, unless a person wanted to challenge 
regarding the constitutional issue itself. He alleged that just 
because one county had some petitions that were off, or found an 
election was irregular in that county, the election wouldn't be 
redone. 

SENATOR SUE BARTLETT maintained that she had managed elections 
and the potential was there for something to be on the ballot 
improperly, in spite of all the proofreading that was done. She 
contended that something could be on the ballot which caused the 
people to look at the question being asked in a way that was 
inaccurate, or didn't reflect the true measure, and then vote 
based on what they read on the ballot. She explained that the 
voters may, or may not, have accurately reflected their opinion. 

SENATOR BARTLETT remarked that wasn't outright fraud, errors do 
happen; for example, she had left the County Attorney off the 
ballot in one election and it wasn't noticed until absentees had 
started to vote. SENATOR BARTLETT declared they had a system 
where it was immediately corrected; however, if they had gone all 
the way through the election, would they or would they not have 
had a County Attorney, because she missed that office on the 
ballot? 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS insisted that would not affect an 
initiative for a constitutional amendment. He said if she had to 
cancel that election for that county, because of the described 
omission, the initiative would still have passed in her county. 
SENATOR BARTLETT questioned if that was correct, even though 
people had been voting on the basis of reading wrong information 
on the ballot. 

SENATOR EMERSON stated that with an initiative there was a 
certain way it had to be publicized so people would have the 
opportunity to get its true meaning, whether it showed on the 
ballot just right or not, so he thought there was some 
protection. 
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REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS declared the initiative process itself 
had a greater interest than a referendum or any particular 
individual, because those. signatures must be obtained by 10% or 
15%, so there was a group that backed that initiative and there 
would be greater publicity on all aspects, not just the voter 
information pamphlet, but the initiative itself as well as the 
follow-up, the newspapers, articles, letters to the editor, etc., 
people would take positions on that. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS asked when an initiative had to be filed? 
Mr. Kerwin replied they had to be filed in mid July, so their 
office had enough time to thoroughly check it over. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS claimed the margin for error on an 
initiative process for a constitutional amendment would be far 
less than for other types of initiatives. He thought this really 
covered all aspects of the problem and it was hard for him to 
envisiQn something the people would vote for that was really bad, 
as there would be too many people to get past beforehand. 

SENATOR EMERSON related that in addition to what REPRESENTATIVE 
SIMPKINS had just stated, the constitutional initiative process 
caused the amendment to be published, as provided by law, twice 
each month, two months previous to the next regular state-wide 
election, that included the election in 1986 where it had been 
published twice and only on the one pamphlet had there been a 
mistake. He believed strongly that if the people had been 
contacted that had voted for and against it, they knew what they 
were voting for or against. He said he leaned with 
REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS in that he would like the Bill to be very 
strong. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS related that REPRESENTATIVE DEB KOTTEL 
had been strongly opposed to this; but stated he had talked with 
her regarding the present proposal and she agreed with it and 
felt the language was clear, rather than just a petition 
sufficiency. 

REPRESENTATIVE JOE TROPILA asked about the concern of Mr. 
Petesch. REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS stated they did not have a 
concern. SENATOR EMERSON remarked that he had been the one with 
the concern that it didn't just mean the U.S. Constitution and he 
asked them if the Committee could put that term in and Mr. 
Petesch related II sure II , put IIU.S. Constitution ll in, but he 
didn't think there would be any problem. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS said at the same time if there was a 
conflict in the Constitution between one section and another 
section, then a person would present that to the Judge, or the 
Supreme Court; whichever one was applicable. He assumed that 
would be on a case by case basis. 
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SENATOR AL BISHOP stated he didn't think they were adding 
anything by stating "only on its constitutionalityll; he thought 
that didn't have to be stqted. He stated that a person could 
always challenge on the basis of-constitutionality regardless of 
what the Bill added. He told the Committee that as far as he was 
concerned if the "for" and "against" portions were clear, that 
was all the voters looked at . . 
REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS thought the Bill had a tough road at 
present, because it now had 63 votes and they needed 100. He 
said they had picked up a few more votes with the third reading. 

Mr. Kerwin asked Ms. Heffelfinger if there was a question on the 
title. She stated II no II • 

SENATOR EMERSON stated there was an amendment to Article XIV, 
Section 9. Ms. Heffelfinger said it provided that constitutional 
initia~ives may be challenged only on constitutional grounds. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS said he thought it was stronger and more 
encompassing than what they had to start with; however, if they 
thought they would get more votes the other way, they should try 
to put it back. 

SENATOR EMERSON asked how the House Members were taking it now 
and REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS stated they were more apt to throw it 
out. 

REPRESENTATIVE TROPILA declared that when it had come to the 
committee, he had voted for it the way it was written on the 
petition, before it went into the constitutionality. He stated 
anything could happen during an election, no matter how many 
times it was proofread, people do miss things. 

SENATOR EMERSON stated they could go one of two ways, either back 
to the way the Bill was originally drafted, or they could insert 
"U.S. Constitution" to make sure that part was cleared up. He 
asked the Committee if that made sense to them. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS asked REPRESENTATIVE TROPILA if making 
reference to the constitutionality made the Bill better? 
REPRESENTATIVE TROPILA stated he liked the way SENATOR EMERSON 
had originally drafted the language "sufficiency of the 
petition". REPRESENTATIVE TROPILA stated it could be challenged 
by the election, or challenged by the voter information pamphlet, 
and he thought there were also existing statutes that dealt with 
constitutionality. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS stated that the way SENATOR EMERSON had 
drafted the Bill, a constitutional initiative could not be 
challenged on the basis of the sufficiency of the initiative 
petitions themselves. He stated that under the draft of the 
Bill, an initiative could still be challenged if somebody claimed 
there was an error, or misleading language, in the voter 

950410SC.148 



CONFERENCE COMMITTEE ON SENATE BILL 148 
April 10, 1995 

Page 7 of 8 

information pamphlet (which was a separate document) and if that 
petition was correct, even though the error was made on the 
document published by the Secretary of State's office which 
misled the people, then'it could be challenged even though the 
petition was correct. The petition is a separate document. 

SENATOR EMERSON, related that he interpreted the "initiative 
petition ll as everything in the process and that the S.upreme Court 
should not have thrown out an initiative because of an error in 
the voter information pamphlet because the pamphlet was part of 
the petition. He thought that the voter information pamphlet, 
etc., were all part of the petition. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS contended a referendum was published in 
exactly the same manner in the voter information pamphlet. But, 
he stated, there was a difference between a referendum, a voter 
information pamphlet, and an initiative. 

SENATOR EMERSON maintained that the signing, publishing, all of 
that was part of the whole petition; the petition was not just 
that piece of paper. REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS explained the voter 
information pamphlet included referendums and initiatives, so the 
pamphlet was not part of the petition process. He said the Bill, 
as amended in the House, was simply stating in the initiative 
itself, if it made it through the election process, could not be 
challenged and thrown out, unless it was unconstitutional. 

SENATOR EMERSON inquired about the meaning of "the sufficiency of 
the initiative petition shall not be questioned ll

• Ms. 
Heffelfinger said the statement simply addressed the sufficiency 
of the correctness of the signatures on the petition to qualify 
the initiative for the ballot and the petition statement, itself. 
That was the petition process. She stated that once an 
initiative qualified for the ballot, there was a whole different 
process during the election. 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS explained that he had described to 
SPEAKER MERCER the issue that SENATOR EMERSON was concerned 
about. He said that SPEAKER MERCER had related that the Bill as 
introduced did not take care of the concern about the error in 
the voter information pamphlet. SENATOR EMERSON remarked he had 
been erroneously assuming that the voter information pamphlet was 
part of the petition process. He told the Committee he thought 
they should go with REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS amendments, which 
were passed by the House. 

Motion/Vote: 

REPRESENTATIVE SIMPKINS' MOTION TO ACCEPT THE HOUSE COMMITTEE OF 
THE WHOLE AMENDMENT CARRIED 5-1 WITH SENATOR BARTLETT VOTING NO. 
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REPRESENTATIVE RICK JORE'S MOTION TO ADOPT THE COMMITTEE REPORT 
CARRIED 5-1 WITH SENATOR BARTLETT .VOTING NO. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 4:13 p.m. 

CARLA TURK, Secretary 

CE/cmt 
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Mr. President ~nd Mr. Speaker: 

We, your Conference Committee on SB 148, met and considered: 

House Committee of the Whole amendments to the third reading 
copy -- blue, dated March 28, 1995. 

We recommend that the amendments considered above to SB 148 be 
acceded to by the Senate. 

And that this Conference Committee report be adopted. 

For the House: 

Bishop Jore{LA ~ 

Bartlett 

Amd. Coord. 

Sec. of Senate 

ADOPT 

REJECT 831000CC.SPV 
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7. 
...... 

Im
e 

0 
w

ar
, 

ex
ce

pt
 I

n
 t

 
e 

m
an

ne
r 

pr
ov

i 
e 

y
a
w

.
,
 

!, 
~
_
.
,
.
,
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~
>
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 ' 

, 
' 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
3

3
. 

Im
p

o
rt

a
ti

o
n

 o
f 

a
rm

e
d

 p
e
r
s
o
n
s
~
 

N
o 

ar
m

ed
 

pe
rs

on
 

or
 

pe
rs

on
s 

or
 a

rm
ed

 b
od

y 
of

 m
en

 s
ha

ll
 b

e 
br

ou
gh

t 
in

to
 t

hi
s 

st
at

e 
fo

r 
th

e 
pr

es
er

­
va

ti
on

 o
f 

th
e 

pe
ac

e,
 o

r 
th

e 
su

pp
re

ss
io

n 
of

 d
om

es
ti

c 
vi

ol
en

ce
, 

ex
ce

pt
 u

po
n 

th
e 

ap
p

li
ca

ti
o

n
 o

f 
th

e 
le

gi
sl

at
ur

e,
 o

r 
of

 t
he

 g
ov

er
no

r 
w

he
n 

th
e 

le
gi

sl
at

ur
e 

ca
nn

ot
 

be
 c

o
n

v
e
n

e
d

.
'
 

' 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
3

4
. 

U
n

e
n

u
m

e
ra

te
d

 r
ig

h
ts

. 
T

h
e 

en
um

er
at

io
n 

in
 t

hi
s 

co
ns

ti
-

tu
ti

o
n

 o
f 

ce
rt

ai
n 

ri
gh

ts
 s

ha
ll

 n
ot

 b
e 

co
ns

tr
ue

d 
to

 d
en

y,
 i

m
pa

ir
, 

or
 d

is
pa

ra
ge

 

S
ec

ti
o

n
 

4.
 

In
it

ia
ti

v
e.

 (
1)

 
T

he
 p
e
o
p
l
e
_
m
a
Y
3
n
a
c
t
J
a
w
s
J
~
y
 i

ni
ti

at
iv

e 
on

 
al

l 
m

at
te

rs
 e

xc
ep

t 
ap

pr
op

ri
at

io
ns

 o
f 

m
on

e'
t"

an
d 

lo
ca

l 
or

 s
pe

ci
al

 l
aw

s:
. 

(2
) 

, 
In

it
ia

ti
ve

 p
et

it
io

n
s 

m
us

t 
co

nt
ai

n 
-d

Ie
 f

ul
l 
te

~t
 o

f 
th

e 
pr

Q
"p

os
ed

 m
ea

­
su

re
, 

sh
al

l 
be

 s
ig

ne
d 

by
 a

t 
le

as
t 

fiv
e 

pe
rc

en
t 

of
 t

fi
~ 

qu
al

if
ie

d 
el

ec
to

rs
 i

n 
ea

ch
 

of
 a

t 
le

as
t 

on
e-

th
ir

d 
of

 t
he

 l
eg

is
la

tiv
e 

re
pr

es
en

ta
ti

ve
 d

is
tr

ic
ts

 a
nd

 t
he

 t
ot

al
 

nu
m

be
r 

of
 s

ig
ne

rs
 m

us
t 

be
 a

t 
le

as
t 

fiv
e 

pe
rc

en
t 

of
 t

he
 t

ot
al

 q
ua

li
fi

ed
 e

le
ct

or
s 

of
 t

he
 s

ta
te

. 
P

et
it

io
ns

 s
ha

ll
 b

e 
fi

le
d 

w
ith

 t
he

 s
ec

re
ta

ry
 o

f 
st

at
e-

at
-

le
as

t 
th

re
e 

m
on

th
s 

pr
io

r 
to

 t
he

 e
le

ct
io

n 
at

 w
hi

ch
 t

he
 m

ea
su

re
 w

ill
 ,b

e 
vo

te
d 

up
on

. 
", 

(3
) 

T
h

e,
 s
.
m
.
f
i
.
~
~
 t

he
 i

ni
ti

at
iv

e 
pe
ti
ti
Q~
sh
al
l 

no
t 

be
 q

ue
st

io
ne

d 
af

te
r 

'\
 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
3

5
. 

S
e
rv

ic
e
m

e
n

, 
se

rV
lc

e
w

 
, 

a
n

d
 

v
e
te

ra
n

s.
 

o
th

er
s 

,e
ta

in
ed

 b
y 

th
e 

pe
op

le
. 

e 
ill 

" 
pe

op
le

 d
ec

la
re

 t
h

at
 M

on
ta

na
 s

er
vi

ce
m

en
,' 

se
rv

ic
ew

om
en

, 
an

d 
ve

te
ra

ns
 m

ay
 

th
e 

el
ec

ti
on

 i
s 
h

e
l
d

.
.
 

, 
'.

 
_

, 

~
 

---
= 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
5.

 
R

ef
er

en
d

u
m

. 
(1

) 
T

he
 p

eo
pl

e 
m

ay
 a

p
p

ro
v

e'
 o

r 
re

je
ct

 
by

 
re

fe
re

nd
um

 a
ny

 a
ct

 o
f 

th
e 

le
gi

sl
at

ur
e 

ex
ce

pt
 a

n 
ap

pr
op

ri
at

io
n 

of
 m

on
ey

. 
A

 
re

fe
re

nd
um

 s
ha

ll
 b

e 
he

ld
 e

it
he

r 
up

on
 o

rd
er

 b
y 

th
e 

le
gi

sl
at

ur
e 

or
 u

po
n 

pe
ti

­
ti

on
 s

ig
ne

d 
by

 a
t 

le
as

t 
fiv

e 
pe

rc
en

t 
of

 t
he

 q
ua

li
fi

ed
 e

le
ct

or
s 

in
 e

ac
h 

of
 a

t 
le

as
t 

o
n

e-
th

ir
d

 o
f 

th
e 

le
gi

sl
at

iv
e 

re
pr

es
en

ta
ti

ve
 d

is
tr

ic
ts

. 
T

h
e 

to
ta

l 
nu

m
be

r 
of

 
si

gn
er

s 
m

u
st

 b
e 

at
 l

ea
st

 f
iv

e 
pe

rc
en

t 
of

 t
he

 q
ua

li
fi

ed
 e

le
ct

or
s 

of
 t

he
 s

ta
te

. 
A

 
re

fe
re

nd
um

 p
et

it
io

n 
sh

al
l 

be
 f

ile
d 

w
ith

 t
he

 s
ec

re
ta

ry
 o

f 
st

at
e 

no
 l

at
er

 t
ha

n 
si

x 
m

on
th

s 
af

te
r 

ad
jo

ur
nm

en
t 

of
 t

he
 l

eg
is

la
tu

re
 w

hi
ch

 p
as

se
d 

th
e 

ac
t. 

\g
iv

e
n

 s
pe

ci
al

 c
on

si
de

ra
ti

on
s 

de
te

rm
in

ed
 b

y 
th

e 
le

gi
sl

at
ur

e.
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O
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E
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N
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E
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S
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ti
o

n
 

1.
 

S
ep

ar
at

io
n

 o
f 

po
w

er
s.

 
2.

 
C

o
n

ti
n

u
it

y
 o

f 
go

ve
rn

m
en

t.
 

3.
 

O
at

h
 o

f 
of

fi
ce

. 
4.

 
In

it
ia

ti
v

e.
 

5.
 

R
ef

er
en

d
u

m
. 

6.
 

E
le

ct
io

ns
. 

7.
 

N
u

m
b

er
 o

f 
el

ec
to

rs
. 

8.
 

P
ro

h
ib

it
io

n
. 

9.
 

G
am

bl
in

g.
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S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
1.

 
S

e
p

a
ra

ti
o

n
 o

f 
p

o
w

e
rs

. 
T

h
e 

po
w

er
 o

f 
th

e 
go

ve
rn

m
en

t 
of

 if 
~h
i~
 ~

ta
te

 
is

 
di

vi
de

d 
in

to
 t

hr
ee

 d
is

ti
nc

t 
b~

an
ch

es
-l

eg
i~

la
ti

ve
, 

ex
ec

ut
iv

e,
 a

nd
 }

 
Ju

di
C

ia
l. 

N
o 

pe
rs

on
 o

r 
pe

rs
on

s 
ch

ar
ge

d 
w

it
h 

th
e 

ex
er

ci
se

 o
f 
p
o
w
e
~
 :!

 
b,

el
on

gi
n

g 
to

 o
ne

 b
r
~
 sh

al
~ 
ex

er
ci

~e
 a

ny
 p

ow
er

 p
r~
~r
ly
 b

el
on

gi
ng

 t
o 

ei
th

er
 'I 

~
 

fr
s,

 
~t
 a

! 
Ih

ls
, 

Ii
tu

t 
Ic

pr
eh

_J
 

Ir
eL

 __
 tr

'P
"_

h .
. lt

ea
. 

" 
.. 

---
-

• .
...-:

:... 
-

~
.
.
-

'I 

(2
) 

A
n 

ac
t 

re
fe

rr
ed

 t
o 

th
e 

pe
op

le
 i

s 
in

 e
ff

ec
t 

un
ti

l 
su

sp
en

de
d 

by
 p

et
it

io
ns

 
si

gn
ed

 b
y 

at
 l

ea
st

 1
5 

pe
rc

en
t 

of
 t

he
 q

ua
li·

fi
ed

 e
le

ct
or

s 
in

 a
 m

aj
or

it
y 

of
 t

he
 

le
gi

sl
at

iv
e 

re
pr

es
en

ta
ti

ve
 d

is
tr

ic
ts

. 
If

 s
o 

su
sp

en
de

d 
th

e 
ac

t 
sh

al
l 

be
co

m
e 

op
er

­
at

iv
e 

on
ly

 a
ft

er
 i

t 
is

 a
pp

ro
ve

d 
at

 a
n 

el
ec

ti
on

, 
th

e 
re

su
lt

 o
f 

w
hi

ch
 h

as
 b

ee
n 

de
te

rm
in

ed
 a

nd
 d

ec
la

re
d 

as
 p

ro
vi

de
d 

by
 l

aw
. 

' 

S
ec

ti
o

n
 

6.
 

E
le

·c
ti

on
s.

 T
he

 p
eo

pl
e 

sh
al

l 
vo

te
 

on
 

in
it

ia
ti

v
e'

 a
nd

 r
ef

er
­

en
du

m
 m

ea
su

re
s 

at
 t

he
 g

en
er

al
 e

le
ct

io
n 

un
le

ss
 t

he
 l

eg
is

la
tu

re
 o

rd
er

s 
a 

sp
ec

ia
l 

el
ec

ti
on

. 
~
?
 

S
ec

ti
o

n
 

7.
 

N
u

m
b

e
r 

o
f 

e
le

c
to

rs
. 

T
h

e 
nu

m
be

r 
of

 q
ua

li
fi

ed
 

el
ec

to
rs

 
re

qu
ir

ed
 i

n 
ea

ch
 l

eg
is

la
ti

ve
 r

ep
re

se
nt

at
iv

e 
di

st
ri

ct
 a

nd
 i

n 
th

e 
st

at
e 

sh
al

l 
be

 
dp
t.
't
mi
np
~ 

hi
' 

th
E'

 ~
"
r
b
e
r
 ~

r 
'jO

te
s 

~n
~~

lf
or

 +
h

n
 
if

fi
cf

' 
~r

 i
ov

er
~~

-t
n 

tr
n

 ~
-f

­
L<

:U
Irl

'g 
ge

ne
ra

' 
el

ec
ti

on
. 
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I 

,
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1 
~
·
I
·
'
 

I 
I 

I 
I 

• 
I'

~·
' 

I 
,:

,T
R

A
N

S
IT

IO
N

 S
C

H
E

D
U

L
E

 
'-

o
f 

th
is

 c
on

st
it

ut
io

n 
on

 t
he

 f
ir

st
 d

ay
 o

f 
Ju

ly
 'a

ft
er

 c
er

ti
fi

ca
ti

on
 o

f 
th

e 
ele

cti
~ 

re
tu

rn
s 

un
le

ss
 t

he
 a

m
en

dm
en

t 
pr

ov
id

es
 o

th
er

w
is

e.
 

' 
, .

;:;t
J, 

~
 

,
'
"
 

""
 
,
;
J
~
 

" 
S

e
c
ti

o
n

 
9

. 
A

m
e
n

d
m

e
n

t 
b

y
 i

n
it

ia
ti

v
e.

 (
1)

 
T

h
e 

pe
op

le
 m

ay
 a

ls
o 

pr
~;

 

11", ~ose
 co

ns
ti

tu
ti

on
al

 a
m

en
dm

en
ts

 b
y 

in
it

i?
ti

ve
. 

P
et

it
io

ns
 i

nc
lu

di
ng

 t
he

 f
ul

l 
te~

 
, 

/ 
of

 t
h

e 
pr

op
os

ed
 a

m
en

dm
en

t 
sh

al
l 

be
 s

Ig
ne

d 
by

 a
t 

le
as

t 
te

n 
pe

rc
en

t 
of

 t
bl

. 
/ 

qu
al

if
ie

d 
el

ec
to

rs
 o

f 
th

e 
st

at
e.

 r
h

a
t 

nu
m

be
r 

sh
al

l 
in

cl
ud

e 
at

 l
ea

st
 t

en
 p

er
ce

'il
i 

of
 t

h
e 

qu
al

if
ie

d 
el

ec
to

rs
 i

n 
ea

ch
 o

f 
tw

o-
fi

ft
hs

 o
f 

th
e 

le
gi

sl
at

iv
e 

di
st

ri
ct

s.
 

Jf
i 

,/ 
(2

) 
T

h
e 

pe
ti

ti
on

s 
sh

al
l 

be
 f

il
ed

 w
it

h 
th

e 
se

cr
et

ar
y 

of
 s

ta
te

. 
If

 t
he

 p
et
it
io
~V
 

ar
e 

fo
un

d 
to

 h
av

e 
be

en
 s

ig
ne

d 
by

 t
he

 r
eq

ui
re

d 
nu

m
be

r 
of

 e
le

ct
or

s,
 t

he
 s

ec
rs

: 

~ ta
ry

 o
f 

st
at

e 
sh

al
l 

ca
us

e 
th

e 
am

en
dm

en
t 

to
 b

e 
pu

bl
is

he
d 

as
 p

ro
vi

de
d 

by
 l

a~r
­

_
~
~
~
h
 f

or
 

tw
o 

m
on

th
s 

pr
ev

io
us

 
to

 t
h

e 
ne

xt
 r

eg
ur

ar
-
st

at
e-

~l
ll

 
I 
~
e
c
t
l
O
n
.
:
:
(
,
 

(3
) 

A
t 

th
at

 e
le

ct
io

n,
 t

h6
 p

ro
po

se
d 

am
en

d
m

en
t 

sh
al

l 
be

 s
ub

m
it

te
d 

to
 th

P" 
qu

al
if

ie
d 

.e
le

ct
or

s 
fo

r 
ap

pr
ov

al
 o

r 
re

je
ct

io
n.

 I
L~
!~
pr
ov
ed
 b

¥ 
a 

m
aj

o:
it

y 
vo

ti
~ 

t
h
~
,
 ,

It
),

ha
ll

 b
ec

pm
e 

a 
p

ar
t 

of
 t

he
 c

on
st

It
ut

IO
n 

ef
fe

ct
Iv

e 
th

e 
fI

rs
t 

dl
!Y

.' 
Ju

ly
 f

ol
lo

w
in

g-
rr

s;
;p

pr
ov

al
, 

un
le

ss
 t

he
 a

m
en

dm
en

t 
ro

vi
de

s 
ot

he
rw

is
e.

 
' :

i;::
 

<
.,

' 
"
,)

 
, 

",
'I.

' 

~
-

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
1

0
. 

P
e
ti

ti
o

n
 

si
g

n
e
rs

. 
T

h
e 

nu
m

be
r 

of
 

q
u

al
if

ie
d

 
el

ec
~~

ll
" 

re
qu

ir
ed

 f
or

 
th

e 
fi

li
ng

 o
f 

an
y 

pe
ti

ti
on

 p
ro

vi
de

d 
fo

r 
in

 t
hi

s 
A

rt
ic

le
 s

ha
ll

 ~
!' 

. 
de

te
rm

in
ed

 b
y 

th
e 

nu
m

be
r 

of
 v

ot
es

 c
as

t 
fo

r 
th

e 
of

fi
ce

 o
f 

go
ve

rn
or

 i
n 

th
e 

p~
t'

: 
ce

d
in

g
 g

en
er

al
 e

le
ct

io
n.

 
, ~

:t 
. '~'

..;'
" 

,'~
;:~

 
S

e
c
ti

o
n

 
1

1
. 

S
u

b
m

is
si

o
n

. 
If

 m
or

e 
th

an
 o

ne
 a

m
en

dm
en

t 
is

 s
ub

m
it

te
d 
~
 

th
e 

sa
m

e 
el

ec
ti

on
, 

ea
ch

 s
ha

ll
 b

e 
so

 p
re

pa
re

d 
an

d
 d

is
ti

ng
ui

sh
ed

 t
h

at
 i

t 
ca

n}
! 

vo
te

d 
up

on
 s

ep
ar

at
el

y.
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I' 
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~r
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D
on

e 
in

 o
pe

n 
co
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ti
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 a
t 

th
e 

ci
ty

 o
f 

H
el

en
a,

 i
n 

th
e 

st
at

e 
of

 M
on

ta
ns

,\ 
' 

th
is

 t
w

en
ty

-s
ec

on
d 

da
y 

of
 M

ar
ch

, 
in

 t
he

 y
ea

r 
of

 o
ur

 L
or

d 
on

e 
th

ou
sa

nd
 n

i&
.' 

h
u

n
d

re
d

 a
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 s
ev
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w
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. 

C
H

A
M

P
O

U
X

 
'l

~ 
.' 

C
E

D
O

R
 B

. 
A

R
O

N
O

W
 

L
Y

M
A

N
 W

. 
C

H
O

A
T

E
 

",
~p

 
:-t

', 
' 

W
IL

L
IA

M
 H

. 
A

R
T

Z
 

M
A

X
 C

O
N

O
V

E
R

"
;
'
)
 

, 

T
H

O
M

A
S

 M
. 

A
S

K
 

C
. 

L
O

U
IS

E
 C

R
O

S
S

 
'.~

~: 
" 

B
E

T
T

Y
 B

A
B

C
O

C
K

 
W

A
D

E
 J

. 
D

A
H

O
O

D
 .

r 
, qt

 : 
L

L
O

Y
D

 B
A

R
N

A
R

D
 

C
A

R
L

 M
. 
D

A
V

I
S

"
'
-
J
 I;

 
G

R
A

C
E

 C
. 

B
A

T
E

S
 

D
O

U
G

L
A

S
 D

E
L

A
N

E
Y

 
/,1

) 
: 

D
O

N
 E

. 
B

E
L

C
H

E
R

 
M

A
U

R
IC

E
 D

R
IS

C
O

L
L

 
'm 

, 
B

E
N

 E
. 

B
E

R
G

, 
JR

. 
D

A
V

E
 D

R
U

M
 

' 
:;;,

~~; 
., 

E
. 

M
. 

B
E

R
T

H
E

L
S

O
N

 
D

O
R

O
T

H
Y

 E
C

K
 .

..,
...

 
'~~

),,
,, 

C
H

E
T

 B
L

A
Y

L
O

C
K

 
~
 

M
A

R
IA

N
 S

. 
E
R
D
M
A
N
N
,
,
~
~
,
1
 

V
IR

G
IN

IA
 H

. 
B

L
F>

o.
!n

 
T

 .r"
',"

,:T
 

fT
":

 
T

;"
",

. ...
. P

' 
."

' 
.~

r~
r 

G
 

,:Y
 L

 

JA
M

E
S 

R
. 

F
E

L
T

 
. 

.-
,'"

 
. 
,,

;'
,"

("
 .

~,
! 

<
,,

'.'
. 

M
A

R
S

H
A

L
L

 M
U

R
R

A
Y

 

D
O

'li
A

L
D

 R
. 

F
O

S
T

E
R

 
" 

, 
,:

" 
--

,'
"
 

R
O

B
E

R
T

 B
. 

N
O

B
L

E
 

r 
J 

J 
i 

~ 

',
. 

-.
il
l 

S(
)~

L 
D

. 
F

U
R

L
O

N
G

 
R

IC
H

A
R

D
 A

. 
N

U
T

T
IN

G
 

J 
C

. G
A

R
L

IN
G

T
O

N
 

.
,
.
.
,
 

M
 

T
 

P 
• 

• 
',

' 
~ 

'.' 
(' 

R
S.

 
H

O
M

A
S 

A
 Y

N
E

 
' 

, 
. 

E
 S

 G
Y

S
L

E
R

 
.
-

/
,
 

o~
r~

 T
. 

H
A

B
E

D
A

N
K

. 
, 

: 
""

 
C

A
T

H
E

R
IN

E
 P

E
M

B
E

R
T

?N
 

_ 
. 

-
."

.,
 

R
O

D
 H

A
N

S
O

N
 

.
-

-
D

O
N

A
L

D
 R

E
B

A
L

' 
"
',

 
.
:
,
,
' 

.~
".
::
' 

R.
 S

. 
H

A
N

S
O

N
 

A
R

L
Y

N
E

 E
. 

R
E

IC
H

E
R

T
 

,',
,"

 
'~'

 
,!

. 
I .

. 

G
E

"E
 H

A
R

B
A

U
G

H
. 

. 
M

R
S

. 
M

A
E

 N
A

N
 R

O
B

IN
S

O
N

 
,'

, 
:-

: 
' 

P
\C

L
 K

. 
H

A
R

L
O

W
'"

 
,~ 

"
"
 

: 
R

IC
H

A
R

D
 B

. 
R

O
E

D
E

R
 

-, 
' 

'-
':

-"
, 

J
.
,
 

G
E

O
R

G
E

 H
A

R
P

E
R

 /
~
'
 

:'
1

; 
" 

,
'
,
.
 G

E
O

R
G

E
 W

.,
R

O
L

L
lN

S
 

;;
; 

" 
::

,.
 ',

,'
 

,'
:,

 

D
":

"i
IE

L
 W

. 
H

A
R

R
IN

G
T

O
N

 
. 

or
 

'M
IL

E
S

 R
O

M
N

E
Y

 
• 

: 
'"

,'
:
 :'

i' 
'" 

G
E

O
R

G
E

 B
. 

H
E

L
IK

E
R

 
S

T
E

R
L

IN
G

 R
Y

G
G

, 
. '"

 
,.

' 
',;

', 
';

: 

D
A

':
m

 L
. 

H
O

L
L

A
N

D
 

,: .
. 

: 
::

:,
',

; 
:D

O
N

 S
C

A
N

L
IN

 
' 
.
i
'
 ,~:

, ' 
,
' 

..
 

' 

.-
\R

SO
L

D
 W

. 
JA

C
O

B
S

E
N

 
JO

H
N

 M
. 

S
C

H
L

IT
Z

 
,: 

' 
: 

: •
•
 

,,
:"

 
C

W
R

G
E

 H
. 

JA
M

E
S 

( 
.:

 
.;

: 
H

E
N

R
Y

 S
ID

E
R

IU
S

 
v!

 ' 
l~"

 
T

O
R

R
E

Y
 B

. 
JO

H
N

S
O

N
 
"
"
:
.
' 

,:
 ,

 
,'

C
L

A
R

K
 E

. 
S

IM
O

N
 

..
 

, 
-'

·
r
'
.
"
 

TI
IO

~f
AS

 F
. 

JO
Y

C
E

 
C

A
R

M
A

N
 M

. 
S

K
A

R
I 

,
J
"
 

',-,~
 ':n

 ::,
' 

. .\.
 W

. 
K

A
M

H
O

O
T

 
.: 

-
. 

" 
"M

. 
L

Y
N

N
 S

P
A

R
K

S
 

!
.
' 

,:
'i 

.. 
H

O
B

E
R

T
 L

E
E

 K
E

L
L

E
H

E
R

' 
L

U
C

IL
E

 S
P

E
E

R
 

,1
o"

, 
H

. 
L

E
U

T
H

O
L

D
 

R
. 

J
. 

S
T

U
D

E
R

, 
S

R
 . 

Jf
 R

m
lE

 T
. 

L
O

E
N

D
O

R
F

 
M

R
S

. 
JO

H
N

 J
U

S
T

IN
 

PI
:T

I:
R

 "
P

E
T

E
" 

L
O

R
E

L
L

O
 

(V
E

R
O

N
IC

A
) 

S
U

L
L

IV
A

N
 

.]
O

S
fP

H
 H

. 
M

C
C

A
R

V
E

L
 

W
IL

L
IA

M
 H

. 
S

W
A

N
B

E
R

G
 

H
IS

.,
E

L
L

 C
. 

M
cD

O
N

O
U

G
H

 
JO

H
N

 H
. 

T
O

O
L

E
 

~{
IK

E 
M

c
K

E
O

N
 

M
R

S
. 

E
D

IT
H

 M
. 

V
A

N
 B

U
S

K
IR

K
 

C
H

A
R

L
E

S 
B

. 
M

c
N

E
IL

 

C
lh

R
L

E
S

 H
. 

M
A

H
O

N
E

Y
 

H
A

C
il

E
L

L
 K

. 
M

A
N

S
F

IE
L

D
 

F
R

I:
D

 .J
. 

M
A

R
T

IN
 

R
O

B
E

R
T

 V
E

R
M

IL
L

IO
N

 

R
O

G
E

R
 A

. 
W

A
G

N
E

R
 

.1.
 \

t.A
S

O
N

 M
E

L
V

IN
 

L
Y

L
E

 
R.

 M
O

N
R

O
E

 

JA
C

K
 K

. 
W

A
R

D
 

M
A

R
G

A
R

E
T

 S
. 

W
A

R
D

E
N

 

A
R

C
H

IE
 O

.W
IL

S
O

N
 

R
O

B
E

R
T

 F
. 

W
O

O
D

M
A

N
S

E
Y

 

T
R

A
N

S
IT

IO
N

 S
C

H
E

D
U

L
E

 

T
ra

n
si

ti
o

n
 S

ch
ed

u
le

. 
T

he
 f

ol
lo

w
in

g 
pr

ov
is

io
ns

 s
ha

ll
 r

em
ai

n 
p

ar
t 

of
 t

hi
s 

Co
n~

ti
tu

ti
on

 u
nt

il
 t

he
ir

 t
er

m
s 

ha
ve

 b
ee

n 
ex

ec
.u

te
d.

 O
nc

e 
ea

ch
 y

ea
r 

th
e 

at
to

r­
ne

-y
 g

en
er

al
 s

ha
ll

 r
ev

ie
w

 t
he

 f
ol

lo
w

in
g 

pr
ov

is
io

ns
 a

nd
 c

er
ti

fy
 t

o 
th

e 
se

cr
et

ar
y 

of
 s

ta
te

 w
hi

ch
, 

if
 a

ny
, 

ha
ve

 b
ee

n 
ex

ec
ut

ed
. 

A
ny

 p
ro

vi
si

on
s 

so
 c

er
ti

fi
ed

 s
ha

ll
 

th
t'T

('a
ft

er
 b

e 
re

m
ov

ed
 f

ro
m

 t
hi

s 
S

ch
ed

ul
e 

an
d 

no
 l

on
ge

r 
pu

bl
is

he
d 

as
 p

ar
t 

of
 

th
ll
l 

C
on

st
it

ut
io

n.
 

Se
ct

io
n 

1.
 

A
cc

el
er

at
'e

d 
E

ff
ec

ti
ve

 D
at

e 
(E

xe
cu

te
d)

 
Se

ct
io

n 
2.

 
D

el
ay

ed
 E

ff
ec

ti
ve

 D
at

e 
(E

xe
cu

te
d)

 
~c

t!
on

 3
. 

P
ro

sp
ec

ti
ve

 O
pe

ra
ti

on
 o

f 
D

ec
la

ra
ti

on
 o

f 
R

ig
ht

s 
~t
'c
tl
on
 4

. 
T

er
m

s 
of

 J
ud

ic
ia

ry
 (

E
xe

cu
te

d)
 

Se
ct
~o
n 

5.
 

T
er

m
s 

of
 L

eg
is

la
to

rs
 (

E
xe

cu
te

d)
 

s..
-c

tlO
n 

6.
 

G
en

er
al

 T
ra

ns
it

io
n.

 
n 

S
ec

ti
o

n
 

1.
 

A
cc

el
er

at
ed

 e
ff

ec
ti

v
e 

d
a
te

. 
E

X
C

(,
ll

t"
n

 
(~

",
.+

;r
:'

 , 
~~

~r
nb

er
4,

 
11

)7
,0

 



f;-:·.-)' 
\.:::;."~.-

HOUSE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE AMENDMENT 
Senate Bill 148 

Representative Simpkins 

March 28, 1995 8:47 am 
Page 1 of 2 

Mr. Chairman: I move to amend Senate Bill 148 (third reading copy -- blue). 

And, that such amendments to Senate Bil1148 read as follows: 

1. Title, line 5. 
Followirig: the first liTO II 
Insert: "ARTICLE IV, SECTION 7, AND" 

2. Title, line 6. 
Strike: IIINITIATIVE PETITIONS FOR" 
Strike: "NOT" 
Following: "CHALLENGED" 
Insert:, "ONLY ON CONSTITUTIONAL GROUNDS" 

3. Page 1, line 10. 
Insert: "Section 1. Article IV, section 7, of The Constitution 

of the State of Montana is amended to read: 
"Section 7. Ballot issues -- challenges -- elections. (1) 

An initiative or referendum that qualifies for the ballot under 
Article III or Article XIV shall be submitted to the qualified 
electors as provided in the Article under which the initiative or 
referendum qualified unless a new election is held pursuant to 
this section. 

(2) A preelection challenge to the procedure by which an 
initiative or referendum qualified for the ballot or a 
postelection challenge to the manner in which the election was 
conducted shall be given priority by the courts. 

(3) ~ Subject to Article XIV, section 9, if the election 
on an initiative or referendum properly qualifying for the ballot 
is declared invalid because the election was improperly 
conducted, the secretary of state shall submit the issue shall be 
submitted to the qualified electors at the next regularly 

sBJ'IS 

REJECT HOUSE 



March 28, 1995 
Page 2 of 2 

scheduled statewide election unless the legislature orders a 
special election."" 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

4. Page 1, line,22. 
Strike: "The sufficiency of" 
Insert: "If approved by the qualified electors," 
Strike: "petition" 
Strike: "not" 
Strike: "after the election is held" 
Insert: "only on its constitutionality" 

5. Page 1, line 27. 
Strike: "initiative petitions for" 
Following: "amendments" 
Insert~ "enacted by initiative" 
Strike: "not" 
Following: "challenged" 
Insert: "only on its constitutionality" 

6. Page 1, line 29. 
Strike: "initiative petitions for" 
Following: "amendments" 
Insert: "enacted by initiative" 
Strike: "not" 

7. Page 1, line 30. 
Following: "challenged" 
Insert: "only on its constitutionality" 

-END-

710847CW.Hbk 



SB0148.03 

CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENT 

., .. ,: t:.'.:.L " .. SENATE BILL NO. 148.0 
. 

. INTRODUCED BY EMERSON, BURNETT, BAER, HARGROVE, HARDING, KEATING, MESAROS. . . . 

. . 
A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT SUBMITTING TO THE QUALIFIED ELECTORS OF MONTANA AN 
'. . 

. AMENDMENT TO ARTICLE IV. SECTION 7, AND ARTICLE XIV, SECTION 9, OF THE MONTANA 

CONSTITUTION TO PROVIDE THAT INITIATIVE PETITIONS FOR CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS MAY 

N.Q.T B'E CHALLENGED ONLY ON CONSTITUTIONAL GROUNDS AFTER THE ELECTION. II 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

SECTION 1. ARTICLE IV, SECTION 7, OF THE CONSTITUTION OF THE STATE OF MONTANA IS 

AMENDED TO READ: 

... Section 7. Ballot issues -- challenges -- elections. (1) An initiative or referendum that qualifies for 

the ballot under Article III or Article XIV shall be submitted to the qualified electors as provided in the Article 

under which the initiative or referendum qualified unless a new election is held pursuant to this section. 

(2) A preelection challenge to the procedure by which an initiative or referendum qualified for the 

ballot or a postelection challenge to the manner in which the election was conducted shall be given priority 

by the courts. 

(3) U Subject to Article XIV. section 9. if the election on an initiative or referendum properly 

qualifying for the ballot is declared invalid because the election was improperly conducted, t"'e sesretary 

ef state sl'lali SI:IBFRit the issue shall be submitted to the qualified electors at the next regularly scheduled 

statewide election unless the legislature orders a special election." 

24 Section 2. Article XIV, section 9, of The Constitution of the State of Montana is amended to read: 

25 "Section 9. Amendment by initiative. (1) . The people may also propose constitutional amendments 

26 by initiative. Petitions including the full text of the proposed amendment shall be signed by at least ten 

27 percent of the qualified electors of the state. That number shall include at least ten percent of the qualified 

28 electors in each of two-fifths of the legislative districts. 

29 (2) The petitions shall be filed with the secretary of state. If the petitions are found to have been 

Signed by the required number of electors, the secretary of state shall cause the amendment to be published 

~ &0"'_"""_ - 1 - SB 148 
REFERENCE BILL 

SECOND PRINTING 
AS AMENDED 



m~~~,LegiSlatur. .., 
S80148.03 

f:l:"}~l~i;,: 

aspfovid~d by law twice each month fonwo months previous to the next regular state-wide election . 

. (3J At that eiection, the proposed amendment. shall be subniitted to the qualified electors for 
. " . . 

appfoval of rejectlori~ If approved by a majoritY voting thsl'eon, it shall become a part of the constitution 
• ~ i 

. effective the first day of July foliOwirig its appl'~val, unless the am~l'ldment provides otherwise. 

}, \ .'. •... (4LTf:\9su1fioioR~'1 otlF APPROVEO. BY. THE QUALIFIED ELECTORS, the initiative potition s'hall flat .. . . 
be dU'(:!stioned after tho'oioetiElA is hold ONLY ON liS CONSTITUTIONALITY:' 

NEW SECTiON, Section 3. submission t6 electorate. This amendment shall be submitted to the 

qualified electors of Montana at the general election to be held in November 1996 by printing on the ballot 

tlie full title of this act and the follOWing: 

(] .' FOR providing that initiati'/e petitions' for constitutional amendments ENACTED BY 

:. INITIATIVe may flat be challenged ONLY ON ITS CONSTITUTIONALITY after the election. 

[] AGAINST providing that initiative petitiens for' constitutional amendments ENACTED BY 

. INlflA TIVE may ~ be challenged ONLY ON ITS CONSTITUTIONALITY after the election. 

-END-

~na LOgl,la".e """""" 
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po

w
er

; 
no

 s
ol

di
er

 s
ha

ll
 i

n 
ti

m
e 

~i 
o

f 
pe

ac
e 

be
 q

ua
rt

er
ed

 i
n 

an
y 

ho
us

e 
w

it
ho

ut
 t

he
 c

on
se

nt
 o

f 
th

e 
ow

ne
r,

 n
or

 i
n 

.Y.
 

ti
m

e 
o

f 
w

ar
, 

ex
ce

pt
 i

n 
th

e 
m

an
n

er
 p

ro
vi

de
d 

by
 l

aw
. 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
3

3
. 

Im
po
rt
at
io
~ 

o
f 

a
rm

e
d

 p
er
so
ns
~ 

N
o 

ar
m

ed
 p

er
so

n 
or

 
pe

rs
on

s 
or

 a
rm

ed
 b

od
y 

of
 m

en
 s

ha
ll

 b
e 

br
ou

gh
t 

in
to

 t
hi

s 
st

at
e 

fo
r 

th
e 

pr
es

er
-

----
-

va
ti

on
 o

f 
th

e 
pe

ac
e,

 o
r 

th
e 

su
pp

re
ss

io
n 

of
 d

om
es

ti
c 

vi
ol

en
ce

, 
ex

ce
pt

 u
po

n 
th

e 
ap

pl
ic

at
io

n 
of

 t
h

e 
le

gi
sl

at
ur

e,
 o

r 
of

 t
he

 g
ov

er
no

r 
w

he
n 

th
e 

le
gi

sl
at

ur
e 

ca
nn

ot
 

be
 c

on
ve

ne
d.

 
' 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
3

4
. 

U
n

e
n

u
m

e
ra

te
d

 r
ig

h
ts

. 
T

he
 e

nu
m

er
at

io
n 

in
 t

hi
s 

co
ns

ti
-

tu
ti

o
n

 o
f 

ce
rt

ai
n 

ri
gh

ts
 s

ha
ll

 n
ot

 b
e 

co
ns

tr
ue

d 
to

 d
en

y,
 i

m
pa

ir
, 

or
 d

is
pa

ra
ge

 

\ 
S

e
c
ti

o
n

 
3

5
. 

S
e
rv

ic
e
m

e
n

, 
se

rV
lc

e
w

o
 

, 
a
n

d
 

v
e
te

ra
n

s.
 

o
th

m
 ,

et
a;

n
ed

 b
y 

th
e 

pe
op

le
. 

e 
'II 

\' 
pe

op
le

 d
ec

la
re

 t
h

at
 M

on
ta

na
 s

er
vi

ce
m

en
, 

se
rv

ic
ew

om
en

, 
an

d 
ve

te
ra

ns
 m

ay
 

\ 
gi

ve
n 

sp
ec

ia
l 

co
ns

id
er

at
io

ns
 d

et
er

m
in

ed
 b

y 
th

e 
le

gi
sl

at
ur

e.
 

'\
 

'
-
-
-
-

R
'l

'r
cL

E
 

II
I 

G
E

N
E

R
A

L
 G

O
V

E
R

N
M

E
N

T
 

S
ec

ti
o

n
 

1.
 

S
ep

ar
at

io
n

 o
f 

po
w

er
s.

 
2.

 
C

o
n

ti
n

u
it

y
 o

f 
go

ve
rn

m
en

t.
 

3.
 

O
at

h
 o

f 
of

fi
ce

. 
4.

 
In

it
ia

ti
ve

. 
S.

 
R

ef
er

en
d

u
m

. 
6.

 
E

le
ct

io
ns

. 
7.

 
N

u
m

b
er

 o
f 

el
ec

to
rs

. 
8.

 
P

ro
h

ib
it

io
n

. 
9.

 
G

am
bl

in
g.
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S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
1.

 
S

e
p

a
ra

ti
o

n
 o

f 
p

o
w

e
rs

. 
T

he
 p

ow
er

 o
f 

th
e 

go
ve

rn
m

en
t 

of
 {r 

th
is

 s
ta

te
 i

s 
di

vi
de

d 
in

to
 t

hr
ee

 d
is

ti
nc

t 
br

an
ch

es
-l

eg
is

la
ti

ve
, 

ex
ec

ut
iv

e,
 a
nd

'~
 

ju
di

ci
al

. 
N

o 
pe

rs
on

 o
r 

pe
rs

on
s 

ch
ar

ge
d 

w
it

h 
th

e 
ex

er
ci

se
 o

f 
p
o
w
e
~
 ;!

 
be

lo
ng

in
g 

to
 o

ne
 b

ra
nc

h 
sh

al
l 

ex
er

ci
se

 a
ny

 p
ow

er
 p

ro
pe

rl
y 

be
lo

ng
in

g-
to

 e
it

he
r 

,f 
(
l
l
t
1
1
'
'
'
-
~
 
.-

-.
--

.-
-.

.,
 

'7
 

I,
 

" 

I 
I 

f:
l<

'?
R

A
J 

("
f"

\f
E

R
l'l

M
l<

'IT
 

I 
tr

t .
' T

T
l 

I 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
2

.'
 C

o
n

ti
n

u
it

y
 o

f 
g

o
v

er
n

m
en

t.
 T

he
 s

ea
t 

of
 g

ov
er

nm
en

t 
sh

al
l 

be
 i

n 
H

el
en

a,
 e

xc
ep

t 
du

ri
ng

 p
er

io
ds

 o
f 

em
er

ge
nc

y 
re

su
lt

in
g 

fr
om

 d
is

as
te

rs
 o

r 
en

em
y 

at
ta

ck
. 

T
he

 l
eg

is
la

tu
re

 m
ay

 e
na

ct
 l

aw
s 

to
 i

ns
ur

e 
th

e 
co

nt
in

ui
ty

 o
f 

go
v­

er
n

m
en

t 
du

ri
ng

 a
 p

er
io

d 
of

 e
m

er
ge

nc
y 

w
it

ho
ut

 r
eg

ar
d 

fo
r 

o
th

er
 p

ro
vi

si
on

s 
of

 
th

e 
co

ns
ti

tu
ti

on
. 

T
he

y 
sh

al
l 

be
 e

ff
ec

ti
ve

 o
nl

y 
du

ri
ng

 t
h

e 
pe

ri
od

 o
f 

em
er

ge
nc

y 
th

at
 a

ff
ec

ts
 a

 p
ar

ti
cu

la
r 

of
fi

ce
 o

r 
go

ve
rn

m
en

ta
l 

op
er

at
io

n.
 '

.. 
' 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
3

. 
O

at
h

 o
f 

o
ff

ic
e.

 M
em

be
rs

 o
f 

th
e 

le
gi

sl
at

ur
e 

an
d 

al
l 

ex
ec

u­
ti

ve
, 

m
in

is
te

ri
al

 'a
nd

 j
ud

ic
ia

l 
of

fi
ce

rs
, 

sh
al

l 
ta

ke
 a

nd
 s

ub
sc

ri
be

 t
he

 f
ol

lo
w

in
g 

oa
th

 o
r 

af
fi

rm
at

io
n,

 b
ef

or
e 

th
ey

 e
nt

er
 u

po
n 

th
e 

du
ti

es
 o

f 
th

ei
r 

of
fi

ce
s:

 "
I 

do
 

so
le

m
nl

y 
sw

ea
r 

(o
r 

af
fi

rm
) 

th
at

 I
 w

ill
 s

up
po

rt
, 

pr
ot

ec
t 

an
d 

de
fe

nd
 t

he
 c

on
st

i­
tu

ti
on

 o
f 

th
e 

U
ni

te
d 

S
ta

te
s,

 a
nd

 t
he

 c
on

st
it

ut
io

n 
of

 t
he

 s
ta

te
 o

f 
M

on
ta

na
, 

an
d 

th
at

 I
 w

ill
 d

is
ch

ar
ge

 t
he

 d
ut

ie
s 

of
 m

y 
of

fi
ce

 w
it

h 
f
i
d
e
l
i
t
~
 

~
)
.
"
 N

o 
ot

he
r 

oa
th

, 
de

cl
ar

at
io

n,
 o

r 
te

st
 s

ha
ll

 b
e 

re
qu

ir
ed

 a
s 

a 
qu

al
if

ic
at

io
n/

 
ro

r-
an

y
 o

ff
ic

e 
or

 p
ub

li
c 

tr
us

t.
 ,
i
?

 
, 

eo
: 

, ..
. ,'

 
.
"
 ,

 ,
 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
4.

 
In

it
ia

ti
v

e.
 (

1)
 

T
he

 p
e
o
p
l
e
~
m
a
y
_
e
n
a
c
t
J
a
w
s
_
b
y
 i

ni
ti

at
iv

e 
on

 
al

l 
m

at
te

rs
 e

xc
ep

t 
ap

pr
op

ri
at

io
ns

 o
f 

m
on

ey
" a

nd
 l

oc
al

 o
r 

sp
ec

ia
l 

la
w

s:
 

(2
) 

, 
In

it
ia

ti
ve

 p
et

it
io

n
s 

m
us

t 
co

nt
ai

n 
't1

1e
 f

ul
l 
J
~
t
 o

f 
th

e 
pr

<;
"p

os
ed

 m
ea

-
su

re
, 

sh
al

l 
be

 s
ig

ne
d 

by
 a

t 
le

as
t 

fiv
e 

pe
rc

en
t 

of
 t

he
 q

ua
li

fi
ed

 e
le

ct
or

s 
in

 e
ac

h 
of

 a
t 

le
as

t 
on

e-
th

ir
d 

of
 t

he
 l

eg
is

la
ti

ve
 r

ep
re

se
nt

at
iv

e 
di

st
ri

ct
s 

an
d 

th
e 

to
ta

l 
nu

m
be

r 
of

 s
ig

ne
rs

 m
us

t 
be

 a
t 

le
as

t 
fi

ve
 p

er
ce

nt
 o

f 
th

e 
to

ta
l 

qu
al

if
ie

d 
el

ec
to

rs
 

of
 t

he
 s

ta
te

. 
P

et
it

io
ns

 s
ha

ll
 b

e 
fi

le
d 

w
it

h 
th

e 
se

cr
et

ar
y 

of
 s

ta
te

' a
t-

le
as

t 
th

re
e 

m
on

th
s 

pr
io

r 
to

 t
he

 e
le

ct
io

n 
at

 w
hi

ch
 t

he
 m

ea
su

re
 w

ill
 b

e 
vo

te
d 

up
on

. 
" 

' 
(3

) 
T

h
e,

 s
2
i
f
]
~
~
f
 t

he
 i

ni
ti

at
iv

e 
pe

tit
iQ

ll.
-s

ha
ll 

no
t 

be
 q

ue
st

io
ne

d 
af

te
r 

th
e 

el
ec

ti
on

 i
s 

he
ld

. 
' 

. 
. 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
5.

 
R

ef
er

en
d

u
m

. 
(1

) 
T

h
e'

 p
eo

pl
e 

m
ay

 a
p

p
ro

v
e'

 o
r' 

re
je

ct
 

by
 

re
fe

re
nd

um
 a

ny
 a

ct
 o

f 
th

e 
le

gi
sl

at
ur

e 
ex

ce
pt

 a
n 

ap
pr

op
ri

at
io

n 
of

 m
on

ey
. 

A
 

re
fe

re
nd

um
 s

ha
ll

 b
e 

he
ld

 e
it

he
r 

up
on

 o
rd

er
 b

y 
th

e 
le

gi
sl

at
ur

e 
or

 u
po

n 
pe

ti
­

ti
on

 s
ig

ne
d 

by
 a

t 
le

as
t 

fiv
e 

pe
rc

en
t 

of
 t

he
 q

ua
li

fi
ed

 e
le

ct
or

s 
in

 e
ac

h 
of

 a
t 

le
as

t 
o

n
e-

th
ir

d
 o

f 
th

e 
le

gi
sl

at
iv

e 
re

pr
es

en
ta

ti
ve

 d
is

tr
ic

ts
. 

T
h

e 
to

ta
l 

nu
m

be
r 

of
 

si
gn

er
s 

m
u

st
 b

e 
at

 l
ea

st
 f

iv
e 

pe
rc

en
t 

of
 t

he
 q

ua
li

fi
ed

 e
le

ct
or

s 
of

 t
h

e 
st

at
e.

 A
 

re
fe

re
nd

um
 p

et
it

io
n 

sh
al

l 
be

 f
ile

d 
w

it
h 

th
e 

se
cr

et
ar

y 
of

 s
ta

te
 n

o 
la

te
r 

th
an

 
si

x 
m

on
th

s 
af

te
r 

ad
jo

ur
nm

en
t 

of
 t

he
 l

eg
is

la
tu

re
 w

hi
ch

 p
as

se
d 

th
e 

ac
t.

 
(2

) 
A

n 
ac

t 
re

fe
rr

ed
 t

o 
th

e 
pe

op
le

 i
s 

in
 e

ff
ec

t 
un

ti
l 

su
sp

en
de

d 
by

 p
et

it
io

ns
 

si
gn

ed
 

by
 a

t 
le

as
t 

15
 p

er
ce

nt
 o

f 
th

e 
qu

al
if

ie
d 

el
ec

to
rs

 i
n 

a 
m

aj
or

it
y 

of
 t

he
 

le
gi

sl
at

iv
e 

re
pr

es
en

ta
ti

ve
 d

is
tr

ic
ts

. 
If

 s
o 

su
sp

en
de

d 
th

e 
ac

t 
sh

al
l 

be
co

m
e 

op
er

­
at

iv
e 

on
ly

 a
ft

er
 i

t 
is

 a
pp

ro
ve

d 
at

 a
n 

el
ec

ti
on

, 
th

e 
re

su
lt

 o
f 

w
hi

ch
 h

as
 b

ee
n 

de
te

rm
in

ed
 a

nd
 d

ec
la

re
d 

as
 p

ro
vi

de
d 

by
 l

aw
. 

S
ec

ti
o

n
 

6.
 
El
e~

ti
on
s~
 T

he
 

pe
op

le
 s

h
al

l 
vo

te
 

on
 i

ni
 ti

a 
ti

 v
e 

'a
n

d
 

re
fe

r­
en

du
m

 m
ea

su
re

s 
at

 t
he

 g
en

er
al

 e
le

ct
io

n 
un

le
ss

 t
he

 l
eg

is
la

tu
re

 o
rd

er
s 

a 
sp

ec
ia

l 
el

ec
ti

on
. 
~
 

S
ec

ti
o

n
 

7.
 

N
u

m
b

er
 

o
f 

e
le

c
to

rs
. 

T
h

e 
nu

m
be

r 
of

 q
ua

li
fi

ed
 

el
ec

to
rs

 
re

qu
ir

ed
 i

n 
ea

ch
 l

eg
is

la
ti

ve
 r

ep
re

se
nt

at
iv

e 
di

st
ri

ct
 a

nd
 i

n 
th

e 
st

at
e 

sh
al

l 
be

 
O

pf
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~, 
. 

t1 
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cr
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)f 
vo

tc
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as

t 
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